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Mass Times 

St. Mark’s - Goodrich 

Saturday Vigil 5:30 pm 

Sunday 9:30 am 

 

Weekday 

Tuesday 6:30 pm 

Friday 8:30 am 

Holy Family - Grand Blanc 

Saturday Vigil 4 pm 

Sunday 8 am, 10 am, 12 pm, 5 pm 

 

Weekday 

Monday - Saturday 8 am 

Wednesday 6:30 pm 
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Parish Office……….  694-4891 (fax 694-1583) 
Hours….…...…………  M-F  8 a.m. - 12 p.m. / 1 - 5 p.m. 
   (closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch)                 
Email: holyfamily@hfgb.org   /   Website: hfgb.org 

Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 

Parochial Vicars, Fr. Peter Lawrence and Fr. Bill Wegher 
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Deacon, Larry Blondin 

Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee 

Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee 

Liturgy Coordinator, Lorri O’Dea 

Business Manager, Brian Kita 

Director of Evangelization, Erin Cummings 

Accountant, Aimee Wolven 

Program Director, Kristin Smith 

Parish Secretary, Theresa Dyer 
Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle 

Special Projects / Communications, Nicole Urbanik 

 

 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekend: Saturday (Vigil) 4:00 p.m.;  
Sunday 8 a.m., 10 a.m., 12 p.m. & 5 p.m.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (no summer) - during  
     10 a.m. Mass - For children four years old - 2nd grade 

*St. Mark - Goodrich - Sat (Vigil) 5:30 p.m. / Sun 9:30 am 

Weekday: Monday - Saturday 8 a.m. / Wed 6:30 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - Tue 6:30 p.m. / Fri 8:30 a.m.                                    
Holy Day: As announced in bulletin. 
 

 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation: Sat. 8:30 - 9:30 a.m., Sun. 9:30 - 10 a.m. 
and 11:30 a.m. - 12 p.m., and by appt.  
Wed. 8:30 - 9 am and 6 - 6:30 pm  
St. Mark - Goodrich Saturday 4:30 - 5:30 p.m. 
Baptism: Please make arrangements in advance. 
Marriage: Please make arrangements with Parish 
Priest at least nine months in advance. 
 

Prayers & Devotions 

Rosary: 7:15 am MWTF / 5:30 pm Wed / 8:30 am Sat 
Eucharistic Adoration: Wed.……. 8:30 a.m. - 6:15 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - First Fridays 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion ….Wed  7p.m. 
Fatima Prayer Cell …... Tues 4 p.m. 
 

 

Ministry to the Ill & Bereaved 

Linda Waggoner, Nancy Repuyan  694-4891 

 

Social Outreach Ministry………..771-7279 

Hours M-F 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. / Brian Holyfield 

 
 
 
 

Holy Family School……………..  694-9072 

School Day ………………………… 7:40 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
Principal, Theresa Purcell 
Assistant Principal, Michael Brown 

Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey 

Secretary, Chasity Campbell 
School Receptionist, Shelley Corcoran 

Dir. of Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux 

Religious Education……………..694-9072 

Religious Education Classes (Pre-school - Adult) 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word… during Sun. 10 am Mass 

Grades K-6 …. Sun 11:30 am - 12:45 pm 

Grades 7-8 …. Sun. 6 - 8 pm in St. Joseph Center 
Special Education Contact the RE office 

Director, Janet Gravel …………………………… ext. 2151 

RCIA/Baptism Director, Maddie White.………….ext. 2154 

 

 

Youth Ministry 694-9072 

Jan Gravel (Middle School), ext. 2151  
Erin Cummings (IMPACT High School), ext. 2204  
All meeting Sundays 6 - 8 pm in the St. Joseph Center 
during the school year 
 

 

Event/Facility Coordinator 694-9013 

Carrie Pilarski 
Meeting and Event Facilities: Father Bush Parish Center, 
St. Joseph Center, and all other venues 

 

 

Pastoral Council 
Chairperson, Matthew Williams 

Vice Chairperson, Jordan Mitchell 
At-Large Members:  
   Rel. Ed./Youth - Tiffany Minder 
   Athletic Boosters - Jayson Richert 
   School/PTO - Tim Willis 

   Communications/Events - Carrie Pilarski 
Worship Representative, Sr. Sharon Hektor 
Evangelization Representative, Deb Hawley 

Christian Service Representative 

Parish Life Representative, Carrie Pilarski 
Finance Representative, Jayson Richert 
 

Commissions: 
Christian Service Commission  
     Facilitator,  
Evangelization Commission   
     Facilitator, Randy Petrides 

Finance Commission 

     Facilitator, Jim Distelrath 

Parish Life Commission   
     Facilitator, Connie Lesley 

 

 

 To contact any Facilitators, please call parish office 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday 
is the previous Monday by noon. Watch the bulletin for 
holiday early deadlines. Submit to: ldoyle@hfgb.org 

P a r i s h  D i r e c t o r y  
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 P a s t o r a l       N o t e s  

A Cup of Joe 

 

 

 

(Fr. Joe has just returned from 
vacation. His bulletin article will 
return next week) 

Lenten Series Begins  
Please join us on Tuesday, 
March 12th, at 7 p.m. in the 
Fr. Bush Parish Center with 
Fr. Peter as he leads us in a 
Lenten Reflection and dis-
cusses some Lenten practic-
es. Light refreshments will be 
served. 

Consecration to the Holy Family  
What is consecration? 
To consecrate something means to dedicate it to God in 
order to make it more holy! With this consecration to the 
Holy Family we intend to give all members of the parish a 
way to become more closely connected to our namesake, 
the family of Jesus, Mary, and St. Joseph, in order to reor-
ient all of us back to God and ask each member of the 
Holy Family to help make our families holy. The Knights of 
Columbus page writes that, “Through this consecration, 
each participant is consciously choosing to be a beacon of 
God’s love through his Church.” 
 

This is a beautiful opportunity and we are excited that you 
will join us in consecrating ourselves and our parish to the 
Holy Family. 
 

The Knights of Columbus have generously provided the 
prayer cards that we will use this weekend, March 9/10, to 
consecrate our families to the Holy Family. This weekend 
we will pray this together at Mass and ask that you take 
the card home with you and pray it daily during the Lenten 
season.   

A FAMILY PRAYER 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, 
in you we contemplate 

the splendor of true love, 
to you we turn with trust. 

 

Holy Family of Nazareth,  
grant that our families too 

may be places of communion and prayer, 
authentic schools of the Gospel 
and small domestic churches. 

 

Holy Family of Nazareth, 
may families never again 

experience violence, rejection and division: 
may all who have been hurt or scandalized 

find ready comfort and healing. 
 

Holy Family of Nazareth, 
make us once more mindful 

of the sacredness and inviolability of the family, 
and its beauty in God’s plan. 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, 
graciously hear our prayer, 

Amen. 
 

Composed by Pope Francis for the Feast of the Holy Family, 2013. 
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Stewardship & Worship 
Receive God’s gi
s gratefully - Cherish & tend to them responsibly -  

Share them in jus�ce & love - Return them to God 

Stewardship of Treasure 
March 2nd & 3rd 

 
Registered Families    1923 

 

Envelopes received this week     453 

Online givers this week      158 

Amount offered from envelopes  $   26,444.00 
Amount offered from online giving $   15,626.83 

Amount offered from visitors  $     3,596.68 

Total weekly offerings   $   45,667.51 

Black and Indian Missions Collection 
The Black and Indian Mission Collection exists to help lo-
cal African American and Native American Diocesan Com-
munities throughout the United States spread the Good 
News of Jesus Christ and respond to real and pressing 
needs on the ground. 
 

This collection will be made this weekend. An envelope 
may be found in your packet or you may choose to give 
online. 

Next weekend our parish will  
conduct Commitment Weekend 
for our Diocesan Services  
Appeal. This is when we will be 
asking each member of Holy 
Family Parish to consider a  
generous gift to DSA. Our parish 
goal of $191,776 can be reached 
if each one of us shares a portion 
of the many blessings God has 
bestowed upon us. Please 
prayerfully consider how you or 
your family will respond to this 
call to carry on Christ’s work in 
our community. 

Fatima Apostolate Prayer Cell 
Fatima Apostolate Prayer Cell is a weekly time in the 
church (Tuesdays 4:00 p.m.) for prayer to honor the Trinity 
within the Eucharist, a time to pray for our family and for 
those whose faith is being challenged and for the sins of 
the world. Today this is so important when you look 
around the world. We also pray a rosary. 

Soup Kitchen Reminder  
Holy Family has a wonderful group of 
individuals who rotate their time to  
volunteer each month at the North End 
Soup Kitchen. Just a reminder that  
Thursday, March 14th, is our day for 
Team C. If anyone else is interested or 
has any questions, please contact the 
parish office at (810) 694-4891. 

Our Lady of the Rosary Guild 
Our Lady of the Rosary Guild will be meeting on Thursday, 
March 14th, in the small hall from 11.30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
All are welcome to join us in praying the Rosary, followed 
by lunch. Rosary-making supplies and instructions will be 
available as well! Contact: Mary Jo Byk 694-6261. 

Help Put God Back in America 
If you are concerned about the direction our country is go-
ing, please join us in church at 3:00 p.m. every Friday and 
help with prayer to “Put God Back in America.” The more 
voices, the more powerful the prayer. For more infor-
mation, call Joe Dunn at 694-9223 or Marje Mercier at 694
-2276. 

2019 DSA Prayer 
Loving and gracious God,  

we praise you and we thank you for the bountiful gifts  
that you have bestowed upon us. 

 

You have called us to discipleship, to share your gift of 
salvation with everyone we meet. 

 

Please bless our efforts to form our parish as a communi-
ty of missionary disciples, united across the diocese in our 
commitment to go and announce the Gospel of the Lord.  

 

Instill in us the courage to sow bountifully, without sad-
ness or compulsion, so that we may produce a bountiful 

harvest in service to all and enduring forever. 
 

Amen. 
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Holy Family School  FAITH FORMATION . . . ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE 

Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 

Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 

www.hfsgb.org  



hfgb.org 7  

Y o u t h  N e w s  a n d  m o r e  

High School Youth Ministry 

For all high school students 

 

This week we will be 
meeting at our regular 
time from 6 - 8:00 p.m. for 
a night on Lent! 

Religious Education 

First Communion Retreat 
First Communion Retreat will be held on Saturday, March 
16th. 

 

The retreat begins at 10 a.m. and will conclude at 1 p.m.  
A pizza lunch will be served. If you have any questions, 
please call Jan at 810-694-9072, ext.2151. 

Vacation Bible School 
June 24 - 28 / 9 a.m. - noon 

Plans are underway for this year's VBS and it's guaran-
teed to be filled with faith and fun! We are looking for vol-
unteers to help run various stations and to be classroom 
teachers. This is a great opportunity for high school stu-
dents, as well as adults. All training and material are pro-
vided. If you are interested, please call the Religious Edu-
cation office at (810) 694-9072. ext.2151.  

We will be running a six-week Walking with Purpose study 
for high school girls! Beginning March 4th and ending April 
8th, we will be meeting each Monday night from 6-7 pm in 
the teacher's lounge. There is no cost for this study.  
 

Registration is still open for any high school girls who want 
to participate in our Bible study starting Monday, March 
4th. 

K of C Breakfast 
Come join us for the K of C Breakfast this Sunday,  
March 10th, from 9:00 a.m. to 
noon in the Fr. Bush Parish Center. 
Eggs, pancakes, sausage, omelets, 
waffles and more. Adults $7 / Child 
$5 (ages 4-11, under 4 free) with a 
$25 cap per nuclear family. $1 extra 
for takeout. Credit cards accepted. 
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Greetings in Christ, all! It is our first Sunday of Lent and I 
want to do something with you that I do every year at whatev-
er parish I have been serving. Basically, it’s a little bit of what 
I call “Liturgical House Cleaning.” 
 

What is this House Cleaning? A little bit of a guide to our wor-
ship to help us tighten up the way we pray together, to make 
sure we are all reading from the same playbook. As Catho-
lics, we pray Mass a minimum of once a week together. Part 
of the challenge lies just in that: we get used to the extraordi-
nary and we let some things slide that are important that we 
be conscious of. So, with that in mind, let’s walk through it. 
 

Please note that it is not a failure to sometimes not be able to 
do something. There are some Masses where I simply can’t 
genuflect every time I am called to. In those instances, I do a 
profound bow. Some of the things we are required to do simp-
ly can’t be done because of age or injuries. Just keep in mind 
the old axiom: Do what you can, not what you can’t. 
 

So, with that, let’s get right to it and start with Genuflection. 
First, when we walk into Church and get ready to go into our 
pew or seat, we look toward the tabernacle and we genuflect. 
To genuflect is to put one knee on the ground in adoration 
and one knee up in readiness. I invite us to do this action 
prayerfully and slowly. Take your time, pause at the bottom of 
the genuflection. Doing so is simply using our body to remind 
ourselves that we are in the presence of the living God. 
 

Before Mass we try to balance being friendly and happy to 
see each other with a kind of restraint that allows those who 
have settled in to pray quietly. Those who are praying quietly, 
don’t fret about the folks just getting in, focus on your prayer 
and don't worry about policing anybody. 
 

During Mass there are two places in particular where adding 
your loud, clear voice helps: singing and responding.  As a 
priest, when I say “The Lord be with you” and your response 
is loud and full of life, it absolutely sends my soul to the heav-
ens! Give all you can in your singing and in your responses. 
 

During the readings you have the option of listening to the 
readings or following along with them in a book. I do not be-
lieve one is better than the other. The key is to enter as best 
you can. In terms of the homily, just pray to suffer through it 
with the dignity and grace befitting a child of God. 
 

In regard to the Creed, I want to use the fact that we pray it 
together as an opportunity to share what to do when we get to 
a part of the Mass where we struggle. For me, the Creed can 
be a real challenge...it’s just one of those parts of the Mass 
where I tend to have a hard time focusing. It’s a strange thing 
to say, but it simply doesn’t feel as prayerful as the rest of the 
Mass. Because of that, I really try to challenge myself by say-
ing it with particular devotion: I do the opposite of what I feel 
and I find it’s really bearing fruit. 
 

When you find a part of the Mass where you struggle to pay 
attention or you struggle with why we do it the way we do it, 
go after it by praying it as much as you can. Do some re-
search, find out the why. Such practices can really help us. 
 

When we start taking up the collection, we are entering the 
second part of Mass: the Liturgy of the Eucharist. 
In this part of the Mass, we focus primarily on two things: joy 
and reverence. We are filled with awe and joy at the gift the 

Lord gives us here and our actions and postures speak those 
things to us. 
 

Once we finish praying/singing “Holy, Holy, Holy,” (this is 
called The Sanctus), we kneel and we stay kneeling until we 
get to the Our Father. We do this as a reflection of awe: we 
are astounded that God invites us to the Last Supper and this 
awe is informed by our understanding that we really don’t 
deserve this, by any human measure. 
 

When we pray the Our Father together, I’ve noticed both Par-
ish families tend to hold hands. If this is your practice, please 
note that the people around you might not share that practice 
and it doesn’t mean they don’t like you or are mean, it just 
means they would rather not hold hands at that point. The 
instructions the Church gives us at that point are that we 
should place both of our hands together and some people 
would rather do that. 
 

At peace time, we remember that we are not “making peace 
with each other,” we are celebrating that God made peace 
with us! That’s why we say “The peace of the Lord be with 
you always.” Good stuff! 
 

In communion line, we stay as prayerful and reverent as we 
can. We save our greetings for after Mass. If we receive on 
the hands, please make “a throne” with your hands. Place 
your non-dominant hand on the top and your dominant hand 
on the bottom. Receive, step to the side and consume. Mak-
ing a cup with your hands is not preferred as it makes it too 
easy for the host to fall. If we receive on the tongue, please 
make sure to hold your chin up, open your mouth wide and 
extend your tongue. Again, this makes it easier to distribute 
without the host falling. The Church asks us not to “intinct” the 
host. This means we avoid the practice of receiving the host, 
carrying it to the cup and “dipping” it. 
 

If we bring a friend or family to Mass who is not able to re-
ceive communion, simply let them know that, if they get in the 
communion line with you, they should cross their arms over 
their chest when they come to the priest. This will prevent us 
from accidentally giving communion to someone who doesn’t 
know what it is or how reverently we are to receive it. 
 

Other random things: 
Be nice to parents with kids. They are our future and need our 
prayerful support, not judgy looks. Kindly offer to help an 
overwhelmed parent if you want; that will mean a lot to them. 
 

If someone is sitting next to you and seems lost, don’t hesi-
tate to hand them a guide or open to the right pages in the 
book. Welcome them and, if you are feeling bold, invite them 
to sit next to you next week. 
 

Finally, know that I am grateful with all my heart for the joy of 
praying with you. To see your beautiful faces all together 
when we pray lifts me up and reminds me of why I love being 
a priest. Pray that we priests serve you well. Pray that God 
rescue our Church from these dark times. Pray that more and 
more people come to know the love and joy of Our Faith. 
Pray to be a Saint. 
 

All my love, 
 

Fr. Joseph J Krupp 

Liturgical House Cleaning 
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Liturgical Ministry March 16 - 17  
2nd Sunday of Lent 

Mass Intentions  March 11 - 17 

Sunday: Dt 26:4-10/Ps 91:1-2, 10-11, 12-13, 14-15 [cf. 
15b]/Rom 10:8-13/Lk 4:1-13 / Monday: Lv 19:1-2, 11-18/
Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15 [Jn 6:63b]/Mt 25:31-46 / Tuesday: Is 
55:10-11/Ps 34:4-5, 6-7, 16-17, 18-19 [18b]/Mt 6:7-15 

Wednesday: Jon 3:1-10/Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 18-19 [19b]/Lk 
11:29-32 / Thursday: Est C:12, 14-16, 23-25/Ps 138:1-

2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-8 [3a]/Mt 7:7-12 / Friday: Ez 18:21-28/Ps 
130:1-2, 3-4, 5-7a, 7bc-8 [3]/Mt 5:20-26 / Saturday: Dt 
26:16-19/Ps 119:1-2, 4-5, 7-8 [1b]/Mt 5:43-48 / Next Sun-
day: Gn 15:5-12, 17-18/Ps 27:1, 7-8, 8-9, 13-14[1a]/Phil 
3:17—4:1 or 3:20—4:1/Lk 9:28b-36  

 

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Joe Krupp 

Lectors: Sam Burdick, Lorri O'Dea 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    (Help needed)  Randy Swiantek 

Pat Burdick  Mary Ann Hergenreder  Sr. Sharon Hektor  
Samuel Burdick      Kathy Swiantek  Jennifer Merciez 

Servers: Sari Piper, Luke Parr, Marin Custack  
 

 

8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bill Wegher 
Lectors: Cathy Lane, Paul Wolven 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    David Roberts II  Dan Charboneau 

Dick Jobbagy        Karen Horton  Yvonne Cesal 
Kim Dinger       Traci  Snyder  Peter Cook 

Servers: Olivia Snyder, Anna Dinger, Natalie Fridline   
 

 

10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bill Wegher 
Lectors: Gary Campbell, Randy Petrides 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Mary Andrews  Terri Yochim  
Genevieve Riopelle Betty Ardahl   Jim Garland 

Earl Hagen       Earl Hagen               Karen Garland 

Patricia Sheaffer     (Help needed)  

Doug Benchley       Dan Wyant  

Servers: Ava Zagata, Blair Zagata, Emmerson Minder    
 

 

12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Joe Krupp 

Lectors: Connie Lesley, Sondra Rutkoski 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Cindy Villaire    Gavin Beach 

Dr. Steve James     Scott Villaire   Karen Allen 

Scott Heron       Kathy Savoie  Mark Dyer 
Servers: Aiden Barry, Ella Barry, Tommy Bossi 
 

 

5:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Bill Wegher  
Lectors: Lucinda Peterman, Alice Thomas 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Erin Cummings  Maddie White 

Deb Hawley       (Help needed)  Chris McVannel  
Julie Crosby       Kristin Koglin  Joseph Sliwka 

Servers: Addison Sliwka, Hannah Sliwka, Devin Koglin   

Holy Family Happenings 

Weekly Readings   March 10 - 17 

Monday, March 11 

8:00 AM Fr. Tom Butler by Bishop Jerry Vincke 

Tuesday, March 12 

8:00 AM Dr. Charles and Margaret Claffey by Knights of 
 Columbus 6742 

Wednesday, March 13 

8:00 AM Steven Sanborn by Sanborn Family 

10:30 AM (Abbey Park) Jack Coletti by Bob & Shirley 
 Whaley 

6:30 PM Theresa Dyer (Living) by Sandy Sprague 

Thursday, March 14 

8:00 AM Mario Simoni by Margherita Simoni Family 

Friday, March 15 

8:00 AM Laura Cristiano (Living) by Hasselbach Family 

Saturday, March 16 

8:00 AM Fr. Ken Coughlin (Living) by Jim & Lorri O'Dea 

4:00 PM Allan W. Davis by Diane Emery 

Sunday, March 17 

8:00 AM Karen Truman by Sylvia Biafore 

10:00 AM Sharalyn Huff  by Hehl Family 

12:00 PM Marion Palmer by Sandy Sprague 

5:00 PM All Holy Family Parishioners   

Sunday, March 10 
9 AM - 2 PM Coffee & Donuts (FBPC) 
9 AM  - 12 PM K of C Breakfast Buffet (FBPC) 
11:30 AM - 12:45 PM Religious Ed classes (HFS) 
6 - 8 PM Religious Ed classes (SJC) 
Monday, March 11 

9 AM - 12:30 PM St. Joseph Guild (FBPC) 
10 - 11 AM Prayer Quilt Ministry (FBPC) 
1:30 - 3 PM Christian Service meeting (FBPC)  
6 - 7 PM “Unshaken” Study for Teen Girls (HFS) 
Tuesday, March 12 

11 AM - 2 PM Senior Luncheon (FBPC) 
4 - 4:30 PM Fatima Rosary (CH) 
6:30 - 8:30 PM Parish Bell choir rehearsal (old RE office) 
6:30 - 8:30 PM Unbound Prayer Ministry (HFS) 
7 - 8 PM Passion Narrative of Luke (FBPC) 
8 - 9:30 PM Athletic Boosters meeting (FBPC) 

Wednesday, March 13 

8:30 AM - 6:15 PM Eucharistic Adoration (CH) 
9 - 11 AM Walking with Purpose (SJC) 
5:45 - 6:25 PM Parish Youth Choir (RE office) 
6 - 8 PM Building Committee meeting (SJC) 
6 - 8 PM St. Rita’s Guild meeting (FBPC) 
7 - 9 PM Cantor/Adult Choir rehearsal (CH) 

Thursday, March 14 

11:30 AM - 1:30 PM Rosary Makers meeting (FBPC) 
6 - 7:30 PM Walking with Purpose (SJC) 
7 - 8 PM Book Club meeting (HFS) 
7 PM In the Know with Fr. Joe LIVE (FBPC) 

Friday, March 15 

3 - 4 PM Help Put God Back in America (CH) 
4 - 7 PM Lenten Fish Dinner (FBPC) 
6:30 PM Stations of the Cross (CH) 

Saturday, March 16 
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P a r i s h  P r a y e r s  a n d  m o r e  

 

 

 

Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 

March 10 

Jeanne Hank 

March 11 

Thomas Turner, Charles Gilbride, Joanna Russ, Margaret 
Rateau  
March 12  

John C. Martin, Mary Sochor  
March 13 

Leonard Hawes, Eleanor Siminski, Raymond Blind 

March 14 

Michael Kiczenski, Darwin Simpson, Christine Millenbach, 
Michael Bourke 

March 15 

Patricia Smith, Leona Irwin, Leo L. Brawner, Dent Green, 
Eugene “Oscar” Smigiel 
March 16 

Charlotte Kalanquin, Kristen Gregus, Kathryn VanHouten, 
James Hassberger 

Please Pray for the Ill and Their 
Caregivers 
Please remember in prayer 
those listed in the March 3 
bulletin and those listed in 
the Parish Book of Intercessions at the back of the church.  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for March 

Evangelization: That Christian communities, especial-
ly those who are persecuted, feel that they are close to 
Christ and have their rights respected.  

All women of Holy Family are invited to our Women’s  
Welcome Retreat. 
 

Do you ever feel like there is something missing in your 
life? Join us on a journey unlike any other. This will be a 
weekend of fellowship, love, reflection, relaxation, peace, 
and new friendships. It was a life-changing time for me to 
find what was missing. I now am able to be close to Jesus 
and feel His peace in my life. Give yourself this gift of time 
to become closer to Jesus. Hope to see you September 
28-29. 
 

Dianne Gidley 

 

 

Women’s Welcome Weekend - September 28/29, 2019 

 

For questions or to RSVP, please contact our Invitation 
Coordinator, Linda Schoener, at (810) 210-3364 or  
womensretreat@hfgb.org. 

Fr. Joe's well-known 
Faith Magazine column, 
"In the Know with Fr. 
Joe" has gone LIVE 
(the second Thursday of 
each month). This 
month’s is March 14th 
at 7:00 p.m. at Holy 
Family. Join us at either Holy Family or St. Mark’s for an 
evening of faith and fun! (St. Mark’s date is April 11.) 
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

55 & Over Club 
Kind words can be short and easy to 
speak, but their echoes are truly endless. 
    

  Mother Teresa 

 

A Lenten Resolution 
Keep your faith 

Love your family 

Count your blessings 

at the end of each day. 
 

Lunch this Tuesday, March 12th, 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Board meeting at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Garage and Bake Sale coming in April!  

Holy Family Book Club 
Holy Family Book Club Lenten book is 
Walk in Her Sandals by Kelly M. 
Wahlquist. We will meet on March 14th , 
21st, 28th and April 4th, all Thursday 
evenings, beginning at 7 p.m. The book 
brings to life the gospel women who 
walked the suffering, death and resurrec-
tion of Christ. We will meet in HFS, room 
7. The book is available online for be-
tween $13-$16. Participants are also 
asked to bring their bibles to discussion 
time and read the introduction and Chap-

ter 1 for the first session. All are welcome. To register, or if 
you have any questions, call Debbie Oglenski, 866-4777, 
or 989-479-6765.  

Our Music Ministry Scholarship Program was launched 
last year. The scholarship has been funded by various 
parishioners for our young musicians. Thank you to the 
following sponsors as of February 28, 2019!: 
 

Adult Choir Scholarship ($50-$499) 
  
 Timothy and Cheryl Crane,  
 Dr. Keith and Mrs. Connie Heslinger,  
 Drs. Simon and Sia Lee 

 Marie G. Psenski, Genna Randazzo,  
 Dennis and Kathy Szechy,  
 Sigitas and Rita Viskantas, 
 Bonnie Young (Sustaining Sponsor),  
 Howard Young (in memory of Bonnie Young) 
  
St. Cecilia Scholarship ($50-$499) 
  
 Paul and Jennifer Bolt, Timothy and Cheryl Crane, 
 Jim and Karen Garland, Leann Larson,  
 Drs. Simon and Sia Lee, Dr. Bernard Noveloso, 
 Genna Randazzo, Dennis and Kathy Szechy 

  
Scholarship by Individual/Group Sponsors ($500 and 
more) 
  
 Dr. Keith and Mrs. Connie Heslinger,  
 Music Directors (Drs. Simon and Sia Lee),  
 Marie G. Psenski 
  
This August we plan to offer the following scholarships: the 
Adult Choir Scholarship, St. Cecilia Scholarship, an indi-
vidual scholarship - “Marie Psenski” Scholarship, Music 
Directors’ Scholarship, and more, if available. Please con-
sider your donation in order to promote the participa-
tion of young talented musicians in our parish litur-
gies. 

Our Adult Choir desires more new members, high school 
and above, who may come to our 7:30 PM Wednesday 
rehearsals and sing at Sunday 10 AM Mass. Besides 
our regular liturgical services, our choir also provides con-
certs and special liturgical/musical services in the church. 
Several times a year we also provide outreach concerts at 
nursing homes, hospitals, etc. 
 

Our Youth Choir  
desires more new mem-
bers, 3rd grade and 
above, who may come to 
our 5:45 PM Wednesday 
rehearsals and sing at  
Sunday 12 noon Mass 
throughout the year.  
 

Our Bell Choir has resumed its rehearsals. We will 
play hand bells at Saturday 4 PM or Sunday 10 AM Mass 
during the Easter season. New members may join us for 
next season. If you are interested in joining the bell choir, 
please let Dr. Simon Lee know. 
 

Cantors lead our sung prayers at liturgy when there is 
no choir. Therefore, he or she must have acceptable musi-
cianship and be familiar with our parish liturgy and song 
repertoire. Necessary training or rehearsals may be ar-
ranged for the cantors. 
 

Other vocal/instrumental ensembles serve at Sunday  
8 AM and 5 PM Masses. 
 

Classical and Contemporary Instruments are used at 
our liturgies as well when available. If you have acceptable 
musicianship and are willing to share your talent at our 
liturgy, please contact Dr. Simon Lee, music director at  
musicdirector@hfgb.org or (810) 694-4891, ext. 2205. 

Music Ministries in Our Parish 
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Trash Bag Pick-Up 
If you haven't picked up your trash 

bags, you may pick them up in the 

parish office. 

There are also some extra that may 

be purchased if you missed ordering. 

Please bring a check or exact change. 

Cost for a roll of bags is $12. 

Paint and Pray  
March 19th, 2019 / 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. 
 

All are invited to join us on Tues-
day, March 19th, in the Fr. Bush 
Parish Center as we welcome back 
our local artist Dana George who 
will lead us in a step-by-step paint-
ing project. You will leave with a 
one-of-a-kind creation and be in-
spired by a meditative prayer. Cost 
is $20 per person, which includes 
your canvas and paint supplies. 
Reservations are a must and can 
be made by calling the Religious 
Education office at 810-694-4891, 
ext. 2151. Participants can bring 
their favorite beverages and snacks to enjoy during the 
evening. Please note: doors will open at 6:00 p.m. and 
painting will begin at 6:30 p.m. 

Parish Life Bus Trip 
Parish Life is hosting a bus trip to Sacred Heart Major 
Seminary on Friday, March 22, 2019. The evening will 
begin with Fish Fry at Holy Family at 4 pm and leave at  
5 pm for their stage play, 12 Angry Men. This bus trip is 
dependent upon interest. Please contact the parish of-
fice if you would like to join us at 810-694-4891. 

Recruitment for Parish Bell Choir  
(6th graders and above) 
 

The Parish Bell Choir will resume weekday rehearsals on 
Tuesday, March 12th, and this is a great time for new 
members to join the choir. The rehearsal will be 6:30 PM – 
8:00 PM in the new parish conference room, located next 
to the reception desk in the school lobby. The choir will 
play the bells at scheduled Masses during the Easter sea-
son, usually Saturday 4 PM or Sunday 10 AM Mass. For 
more information, please contact Dr. Simon Lee at  
musicdirector@hfgb.org or (810) 694-4891 ext. 205. 

Free Food 
For residents living within the Grand Blanc School District 

 

When: 1st and 3rd Mondays / 3 - 4:30 p.m. 
Where: St. Christopher’s Episcopal Church (9020 S. 

Saginaw - corner of S. Saginaw and Cook) 
Bring: Picture ID, your own bags/containers 

 

Foods are a first come, first serve basis 

Quantities and selections will vary 

Items may include produce, dairy, bakery, frozen food  
from the GBCS (hamburgs, French fries,  
chicken nuggets, breakfast items, etc.) 

 

Dates: Mar 18, Apr 1, 15, May 6, 20, and June 14 

 

Presented by FISH of Grand Blanc 

 

Call (810) 695-7868 or fishofgrandblancmi@gmail.com 

Employment Opportunity -  
Executive Director, Guest House 
Guest House, a health care provider specializing in addic-
tion treatment for Roman Catholic clergy and religious, 
located in Lake Orion, Michigan, is seeking an Executive 
Director. The Executive Director will have overall strategic 
and operational responsibility for the Guest House treat-
ment center staff and programs, for execution of the or-
ganization’s mission and vision and for identifying growth 
opportunities. This position is also responsible for estab-
lishing and maintaining best-practice clinical services for 
the population served and establishing and maintaining 
program plans, policies and procedures consistent with 
current licensure and CARF accreditation requirements. 
For more information on Guest House, please visit our 
website at GuestHouse.org. 
 

Qualifications: 
Extensive experience and knowledge of addiction treat-
ment and 12-step recovery is required, along with a mini-
mum of a master’s degree in a related social sciences field 
with at least five years of senior management experience. 
The candidate must have excellent communication skills 
and have a strong understanding of the workings of the 
Roman Catholic Church. Previous work experience in a 
CARF or JCAHO facility is desired. 
 

If you are interested in applying for this opportunity, please 
submit your resume to cvario@guesthouse.org. 


